
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Regular Meeting 
Village Hall Hagenah Conference Room 

 675 Village Court 
  

Monday, July 15, 2013 
 7:00 p.m.  

 

   
A G E N D A 

 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 
accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 

questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 

 
2. APPROVAL OF JUNE 2013 MEETING MINUTES 

 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 

 
4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 

 June Summary Report 
 

5. HOLE HANDICAP ANALYSIS PRESENTED BY MATT RADDE PGA 
 

6. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 
 

7. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
8. ADJOURNMENT 
 

  



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
  June 17, 2013 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

The Golf Course Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe 
   John Nesbitt 

Scott Shore 
  
 Ronald Schmidt and Mitch Melamed were absent. 
     

2. APPROVAL OF THE MAY 2013 MEETING MINUTES  

 
The May 2013 Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written. 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 
There was no public comment. 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT 

 Pace of play was discussed along with the ‘Play it Forward’ program.  
Stella explained that pace of play is a constant battle on the course and 
that every effort is made to enforce our pace of play policy. 

 The length of the rough was discussed.  Stella informed the committee 
that after heavy rains it takes a long time to get back to our normal 
height. The mowers have to be raised and then lowered gradually to 
regain our normal height. 

 Joe Keefe inquired about the flowers that were provided by the Park 
District.  Stella replied that more than half of our flowers were grown by 
the Park and we were very happy with the service and savings that they 
provided the course. 

 The service of the beverage cart was discussed.  There is still training 
that needs to be done as the beverage cart is still missing groups or not 
being seen frequently. 

  Joe Keefe requested that the formation of the sub-committee of the 
Clubhouse Task Force be reviewed.  The formation of the committee was 
not done in a public meeting, it was done independently and he is not 
sure that it was appropriate to be formed in that fashion. 

 Dale Thomas believed that this was not the forum to discuss the 
formation and that the question should be raised in a different forum 
and perhaps to the Village Board. 

 Joe stated that if the formation of the sub-committee was done in a 
public meeting Joe would have asked how they were chosen and what 
the logic of the composition of committee was.  Joe maybe would have 
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volunteered himself or would have hoped that one of the GAC members 
would have been included or the gesture offered.  Joe would like some 
official determination on how the sub-committee was formed and why it 
was formed the why it was. 

 Dale stated on the record that he would raise the issue as a stated 
concern with Larry (Levin).  Dale said he appreciates the view that 
perhaps the GAC should have been included in some fashion in the 
decision but he didn’t think a vote was appropriate with the GAC. 

 Joe stated that better communication is needed to keep all parties 
informed. 

 Scott Shore added that he is also concerned with the formation of the 
sub-committee. 

 John Nesbitt wanted to make sure that everything is out in the open so 
there are no future problems. 

 Jim Hirsch is not concerned about not being on the sub-committee and 
feels that the GAC has been well informed through the work of Stella. 

 Stella responded that the majority of the work on the RFP is being done 
by Village staff and the members of the sub-committee were chosen 
because of their personal experience and the fact that their experience 
could be useful in the selection of an architect.    

 Joe stated that from a procedural point of view that forming the sub-
committee this way as a matter of efficiency is not appropriate.  A 
meeting of the Clubhouse Task Force should have been called to address 
the issue. 

 Stella stated that she can’t answer the legal or procedural issues and 
they should be addressed with Larry Levin. 

 The new Club brochures were handed out to the committee.  They all 
commented that they looked great as well as the website. 

 Several members of the committee felt that there should be more yardage 
markers on the course especially from 100 yards and in. 

 Stella informed the committee that new yardage markers in the fairways 
will be installed in June. 

 Stella asked the committee to submit a list of sprinkler heads that do not 
have yardage on them and she will make sure to get markers made. 

 The starter shack was discussed and it was agreed that it should be 
removed.  Stella stated that the removal is a little difficult due to size and 
that fact that it has electrical fixtures but that staff would move the 
building in the off season. 

 It was suggested that a woman and younger people be added to the GAC 
when the current member’s terms are up. 

 A long term plan for the trees along the Botanic Garden property should 
be addressed.  This plan should include the planned obsolescence of 
many of the willow trees. 

 The lack of driving range netting was discussed.  Dale suggested that the 
netting should be folded into the clubhouse issue.   

 It was suggested that the netting be pushed forward sooner as we lose 
revenue annually due to the lack of netting.  The extra revenue that 
could be generated would help offset the costs of a new clubhouse. 

 Stella reviewed the May monthly report. 
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 It was suggested that landscape planting in front of the net could help 
camouflage the netting. 

 The new turn around on the 3rd tee was discussed.  The committee was 
very happy with the results and the lack of standing water. 

 It was recommended that additional port a potties be added by the 15th 
green.  Stella responded that there are no bathrooms there due to the 
inaccessibility of the site from the maintenance trucks when the ground 
is soft.  She also stated that two permanent bath rooms plus the existing 
port a potties offer many more locations than the majority of golf courses. 

 The experience of Don Parker, the new golf instructor for summer camps 
was discussed. 

 The emerald ash borer report from Dave Arden was read to the 
committee.  Dave has decided to treat 28 ash trees that are still healthy 
in an effort to keep the trees for several more years.  Long term, the trees 

will die and will have to be replaced. 

 Joe Keefe stated that there was some grant money available for the 
emerald ash borer and he would ask his wife, Karen, to send a link to see 
if we were eligible. 

 All of the architects that were chosen to receive the RFP have come to the 
course for a tour and site visit.  The next step is to schedule interviews 
with the firms. 

 Stella informed the committee that a meeting was held with Cook County 
Forest Preserve representatives to discuss shared services with the 
Village and the new golf course clubhouse was addressed.  The County 
representatives said they would follow up with appropriate contact 
information to discuss the clubhouse. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

 

 There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15. 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Advisory Board 
 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  July 11, 2013 

 

Subject:  June 2013 Monthly Report                
                                       

 

Financial Overview:  June continued to have above average precipitation and below average 
temperatures. The first half of this year broke a record as the wettest 6 months dating back to 

1871. At the end of June records show over an inch and a half more of precipitation was 

recorded than all of last year.  There were 15 days out of the month with measurable rain fall 

and over $11,000 was issued in rain checks.  Power carts were not allowed on the course due 

to wet conditions 5 days out of the month and carts were restricted to fairways only 6 days out 
of the month.  Total revenues were $302,012 versus the budget of $304,753.  

  

2013 Actual 

 

2012 Actual 

Rounds 5,509 5,924 

Average Rate $36.58 $36.17 

FYTD Rounds 11,354 13,469 

 

 
Departmental Overview: 

 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $201,546 vs. a budget of $208,093.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $18,256 vs. a budget of $9,800.  

 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $12,575 vs. a budget of $8,500.   

 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $40,110 vs. a budget of $43,000; pull cart rental 

revenue was $3,088 vs. a budget of $2,900. 

 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment of $4,400 

was received. 

 

Golf Course:  

 The landscape project on the third tee has been completed with a new turnaround, re-
graded cart path with new gravel, a planter bed with decorative stone. 

 The new tee on the seventh hole was opened and ready for play. 

 Evergreen shrubs were planted behind the 14th tee to camouflage the net and offer 
additional protection. 

 The pond bank project on the path between the 15th green and 16th tee is 70% 
complete.  The bank was stabilized using granite boulders to eliminate future erosion 

after heavy rainfalls.  The landscape beds on both sides of the path are being renovated 

using decorative stone.  The path has also been widened to allow room for two carts. 
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 All of the greens were top-dressed twice to aid in speed and to maintain a consistent 
roll.  

 Storm cleanup was a perpetual task throughout the month.  This work includes; 
repairing washed sand in bunkers, repairing washed gravel on cart paths, cleanup of 

limbs branches and debris and repairing turf bubbles caused by backed up drain pipes. 

 
 

2013 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 90 degrees and the low was 42 

degrees. The average high for the month is 78 degrees and the average low is 57 degrees.  Total 

precipitation was 7.95 inches against an average of 3.67 inches.   

 
Marketing Notes: 

 We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 

Academy.   

 A sandwich board is being utilized adjacent to the first tee to promote upcoming events. 

 An email blast was sent promoting the summer camps and clinics. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Glencoe Golf Academy summer junior camps began in June. The camps have been 
very well received with many participants returning for multiple weeks. 

 The course has not had to pay for any irrigation water this season.  

 The Senior Scramble event was held with over 48 players participating. 

 New yardage markers were installed in the fairways designating 100-150 and 200 yards 
from the green. 

 A three series clinic on the short game was taught by the Glencoe Golf Academy.  The 
lesson series was very well received and will be repeated in July. 

 The restaurant hosted an Italian Trattoria theme dinner.  Attendance was low but we 
hope to have an increase at the next scheduled dinner event in July. 

 The Club held a Taylor Made fitting day that generated over $9,000 in club sales. 

 The seven clubhouse architect firms that were chosen in the clubhouse project have 

submitted their qualifications.  The next step in the process is to set up interviews with 
the firms.  Interviews are expected to take place the third week in September.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Stella Nanos 

General Manager 

Glencoe Golf Club 
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